
Newsletter

Message from the Deputy Headteacher
Dear Parents and Carers

I don’t think there is ever a week at Meadow Park 
when we don’t comment on how busy it has been!  
It is testament to the dedication and enthusiasm of 
our staff that so many activities and opportunities 
are provided for our pupils that go beyond their 
classroom experience.  

It is my pleasure to be writing the news letter this 
week as Mrs Pettman has departed for China with 
our year 9 Mandarin students.  As I write this they 
are currently mid-air enduring their 12-hour flight!  
We will all look forward to seeing the photos and 
hearing about their fantastic experience when they 
return in two weeks.

Our Silver Duke of Edinburgh Expedition returned 
on Wednesday evening with all pupils 
successfully completing their challenge in the very 
warm Shropshire countryside.  I do not envy them 
carrying their heavy bags in the heat and pay 
tribute to their resilience and determination to 
achieve their goal.  Many thanks to our DofE 
coordinators Mrs Webb and Miss Cresswell who 
accompanied the trip.  Following the successful 
completion of the Silver Expedition, we launched 
the awards for the new cohorts with assemblies 
for year 8 and year 9 as well as a parents’ 
information evening encouraging our pupils to 
take up this amazing opportunity.  The Duke of 
Edinburgh awards will not only equip pupils with 
valuable new skills they will provide them with 
memories to last a life time!

The highlight of the week must surely have been 
our Transition events when we welcomed our
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new year 7 cohort and their parents into school. It 

was lovely to meet our new parents as well as 

welcoming back some familiar faces!  We were 

pleased with how many of our new parents 

commented on the warm and friendly atmosphere 

conveyed on the evening as parents got to meet 

their children’s tutors, House Heads and senior 

members of staff.  On induction day itself, the 

children took part in a range of lessons whilst 

collecting reward stamps to give them a head start 

in September!  They also were privileged to get 

the first glimpse of our school show ‘Sister Act’ 

which we look forward to welcoming you all to 

next Thursday.  Some tickets are still available on 

Parent Pay.

Enriching opportunities continue for year 10 as 

they carried out their work experience placements 

this week.  Some of our students have secured 

some really exciting places to work at this week, 

including vets, pharmacists, The Wave and even 

British Dressage!  We also have some pupils 

finding out what it is like on the other side of 

school as they work with some of our teams at 

Meadow Park.  In fact, some of them are doing 

such a good job we won’t want them to go back to 

being pupils next week!  

With best wishes

Ms Lawrence

Deputy Headteacher



Talk the Talk – Oracy Workshop

(Oracy is defined as the ability to express oneself fluently in speech.)

In September, staff and pupils at Meadow Park will be embarking on a 3-

year Oracy journey. The purpose is very simple - to empower all pupils to 

step into the best version of themselves and develop the confidence to 

express themselves eloquently inside and outside of lessons.

To launch this, on the 25th June, all year 9 pupils had the privilege of 

spending a whole day with trainers from ‘Talk the Talk’ working on their 

confidence and communication skills. Throughout the 5-hour workshop, all 

the pupils involved stood up and spoke in front of the class on multiple 

occasions with the vast majority delivering a final speech on a topic of their 

choice, on their own, at the front of the class, without notes.

Speaking in front of a room of your peers is a huge deal for many of us and 

yet again, we were blown away by our pupils, their incredible imaginations, 

heartfelt beliefs that they spoke about and their courage to step up to a 

challenge. Well done year 9! In the new academic year, it will be the turn 

of year 10.



MPS DofE Silver Qualifying 
Expedition 

On Monday 30th June, 17 Year 10s arrived at school at 6am ready to go on their Silver 
DofE Practice. Arriving at the Craven Arms Discovery Centre, all students set off on their 

first day of walking. Students did really well considering the heat and all students arrived at 
the campsite by 7pm. The next day, students were all up at 4:30am! Ready and raring to 

go. Students found day 2 easier and all groups had left the campsite by 7am, with the first 
group arriving at the final campsite at 1:30pm. The final day was similar with all students up 

by 4:30am and the last group had left by 6am. Students found the first day challenging 
which was mainly due to the heat, other days included walking along the top of the Long 
Mynd. Students also found the first campsite interesting due to it being a field with few 

facilities, they all preferred the second campsite which felt like luxury compared to the first!

We are all proud of the students and the way they represented the school, they showed the 
school values throughout the expedition.

Everyone who took part in the expedition successfully completed their Silver DofE and 
these will be handed out to students (once everything has been signed off and all sections 

completed) in the new academic year.

Well done Silver 2025!



Growing Aspirations – Sports 
Updates

On Wednesday, a group of our dedicated sports leaders had the fantastic opportunity to 

take part in Paddle Fest, held at the Coventry Canal.

This was a brilliant day full of new experiences, where students got to try out kayaking, 

canoeing, and paddleboarding. It wasn’t just about fun on the water — it was a well-

deserved reward for all the hard work they’ve put in throughout the year as sports 

leaders.

These students have given up their time to support clubs, events, and younger students, 

always representing Meadow Park School with maturity, enthusiasm, and leadership.

At Paddle Fest, they did exactly the same — showing teamwork, positivity, and great 

behaviour, making us all proud once again.

A big well done and thank you to all the students involved — your commitment and effort 

have not gone unnoticed!









Mr Perris

Enrichment Co-ordinator



Mr Walsh

Curriculum Lead for Performing Arts











As a reminder, we’re using #easyfundraising to help raise money for 
Finham Park Multi Academy Trust in 2025. To get involved, sign up and 
shop via the easyfundraising website or App with over 8,000 retailers. 

You’ll raise free donations for us as you shop online at no extra cost! All the 
big names including eBay, Tesco, John Lewis & Partners, TUI, and many 
more will donate. We’ll be so grateful for your donations! Plus, sign up 

today and we could win a £500 donation: 
https://join.easyfundraising.org.uk/finham-park-multi-academy-

trust/9iw43f/c2s/ahT9IaEN/CE946/facebook/

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fjoin.easyfundraising.org.uk%2ffinham-park-multi-academy-trust%2f9iw43f%2fc2s%2fahT9IaEN%2fCE946%2ffacebook%2f&c=E,1,Mxrv9AaHyAij5UILSXTnUHY7B63GSjHphb3RhNvj6hKO7R8UvCwKlY1dZNW-6TABB2AfpMZWf-OV5vc1J4-LbjhSg0nw7EAwDtiVcfHc_adBOxY,&typo=1&ancr_add=1









